




Joint Meeting of Portland and Maine Continuums
Planning and Performance Measures: The MCOC Project Committee wants to be sure that the two Continuums are in agreement on the process and the methodology for measuring performance. A Co-Chair of MCOC Project Committee began the effort but left and nothing seems to have happened since. The Committee will share the documents and materials they currently have with Portland and will invite them to the next meeting to go over everything. 

· The full MCOC received the draft Monitoring and Evaluation documents just prior to the release of the last NOFA. The drafts were sent back to committee, so nothing new was in place for the NOFA. We need to have some of this in place before the next NOFA to show we are in compliance with implementation of the HEARTH Act. 
· The committee members apparently did not realize they were supposed to continue coordinating with Portland on all this – they received the drafts from the TA group and were working from those, with the understanding that the final percentages and scoring criteria would be adjusted by each CoC. The Planning Grant, and related TA, ended December 31. It is up to the two CoC’s to take it from where that group left off. 
· Performance MeasureTargets are set by HUD, and the CoC can add to or modify them. For example HUD wants Employment at Exit to be 20%. The CoC has to monitor and report on this, but does not have to score based on a 20% threshold if that does not seem practical. Monitoring does not have to be directly tied to scoring.
· Need to clarify monitoring a project vs. an agency. There are things HUD wants to know, like board structure, policies, etc., which are not things we need to monitor.
· CoC level Performance is based on the HUD Reporting Year of October 1 to September 30; it is NOT the same as the individual project APR years – which do not line up.  
· The new HUD Secretary has said he plans to get the NOFA out sooner than in the past. Connecticut is already scheduling a bidder’s conference for applicants.
· MCOC has not monitored any projects yet, and the NOFA is likely to be out soon.
· Can we at least now agree that these are the measures we want to track? Approve it now so we have something in place so we don’t lose points, and possibly funding?
· Why approve this now if we know we will change it later? Does this even align with Governance? If it doesn’t, but it is what we want, we can amend governance later.
· The Project Committee will meet soon with Portland and keep moving forward on this.  
Full Regular MCOC Meeting:

Review of Minutes from March 19, 2015. Approved as submitted.

Committee Reports:

Data Committee: Met Tuesday to discuss HIC/PIT/Unmet Need (Housing Inventory Chart and Point-in-Time). All needs to be submitted to HUD soon, before the end of the month. Many agencies and others are asking for PIT numbers but they need to be approved and finalized by the CoC’s before they can be released.

-Data Committee recommends (MOTION) MCOC approve PIT, HIC and Unmet Need figures. 
-Discussion: We still need a ‘narrative’ to describe the methodologies used. Need was determined using the HUD methodology. PIT & HIC by HMIS (Homeless Management Information System), surveys, and community input. 

-HMIS User Group meetings have been very helpful – Kelly does a great job. This will improve the overall data quality of the CoC. Meetings will be held quarterly.

-Preliminary results showed 1,110 people identified as homeless by the PIT. 1,056 were in emergency shelters and 54 were unsheltered. This is a 55% decrease in the unsheltered count, most likely due to the severe weather conditions. 

-This is also the first time that the two CoC’s in Maine did not conduct the count on the same night. Portland delayed one week due to the storm. Nonetheless, our methodology allows for the numbers to be de-duplicated, so the same person would not be counted twice.
-Last year the total was 1,200, so this is a 7.5% decrease overall – all of it in MCOC.

-This is the first time since 2008 that there was a decrease.

-Veteran numbers continue to decrease. 107 Veterans in 2014 (8.9% of total), 83 (7.4%) in 2015.

-This year’s report will include a map showing where the beds are and where people were counted. We also include their zip code of last residence. Some areas only have family shelters or only serve other specific populations – the map does not go into that level of detail. 
-Some PIT data had to be extrapolated because HUD no longer allows “Don’t Know/Refused”. 

-The Unmet Need analysis shows need or more general affordable housing.

The information, as recommended by the Data Committee, was APPROVED for submission.

Steering Committee: Cindy Namer and Anne Gass attended. Portland did get the Betterment Grant and hopes to hire a consultant soon. 

Project Committee: Will arrange for a joint meeting with Portland soon.

Scoring Committee: No meeting.
Resource Committee: Meeting next week. Developing a June workshop with Region 2 on DV and planning to go to Region 3, maybe in July, to recruit and coordinate with them.
Policy Committee: Has formally joined with the Statewide Homeless Council Policy Committee to become the “Maine Homeless Policy Committee”. Meetings are the Fridays prior to each SHC meeting. A call in option is available. Minutes are posted at www.mainehomelessplanning.org . The committee is also circulating Op-Eds regularly on such topics as: Substance Abuse, Prioritization, the Safety Net, Investing in people, and Mental illness.

Federal:  

· The President’s proposed FY 16 Budget increases overall funding to HUD and to Section 8 within HUD’s budget, and is generally favorable in terms of homeless programs.

· Would MCOC like to send letters of thanks to:  Senator Collins; who spoke in favor of increased Section 8 funding, homeless assistance programs, and remedying sequestration.  Senator King and Congresswoman Pingree; both signed on to their respective Dear Colleague letters requesting that the Senate and House T-HUD committees support the President’s request of $2.48 billion for homeless assistance grants, and $21.1 billion in tenant-based Section 8 funding – which would restore 67,000 vouchers lost due to sequestration. MOTION to send all 3 made, 2nded and APPROVED. 

· The National Housing Trust Fund will bring about $3M to Maine for housing for extremely low income households.

· Cullen also made a point of thanking Curtis Ayotte from Congressman Poliquin’s office for attending the meeting today. MCOC appreciates the opportunity to connect with and inform our Congressional representatives on these issues.

State:

· LD443 Shelter Funding Bill has garnered more support than originally anticipated.  
· Several bills proposing cuts to the safety net.  The committee testified against these bills:
· LD 368, An Act To Integrate the State's General Assistance and Temporary Assistance for Needy Families Programs.  This would make anyone who has exhausted the 60-month lifetime limit on TANF benefits ineligible to receive GA.  

· LD 369, An Act To Align Municipal General Assistance Programs with the Immigration Status Policies of the Department of Health and Human Services.  This bill would make any person determined ineligible to receive DHHS benefits on the basis of that person's immigration status ineligible for GA. 

· LD 722 "An Act To Strengthen Penalties for Abuse of General Assistance.”
· LD 1035, An Act To Create a 9-month Time Limit on General Assistance Benefits, would limit GA to a maximum of 275 days every 5 years for a person who does not have any dependents and who is capable of working.  

· LD 1037, An Act To Establish a 180-day Residency Requirement for Welfare Benefits, would require MaineCare, state food supplement program, TANF, and GA applicants be physically present 180 days or longer in State before applying. 
Long Term Stayers: Cullen reported that the number has gone down. Cindy is working on modified reports to show individuals vs. families, and to show Veterans.
Statewide Homeless Council:

-Bangor Hike for the Homeless raised $25,000.

-SHC developing a blueprint for how DHHS can help end homelessness.

-MaineHousing’s new HCV shelter referral process is working.

-New Homeless Rule, Part 2 of 3 sections out for review
-Information sharing and related documents need to be thorough but simple.

-Stepping Stones closure.

-Homeless Veterans, including Female homeless Veterans.

Other Business:

-Coordinated Assessment meets April 29 with Cloudburst TA in Portland, agenda will be out soon, and HUD Training May 7 on CA  - contact Lynn Morrow in Manchester to register.

-Stepping Stone is closing. They had three shelters and three Transitional Housing programs, with a focus on pregnant and parenting young women. There is now no family shelter in Bangor.
-VA Gaps Analysis: Carol thanked everyone for participating. This will be a quarterly process.

-PCHC Health and Living Center is now open, 20 TH beds, with full time clinic on site.

-Maine Homeless Youth Count, Covering 7 counties, the week of May 18th. 

Next Meeting: May 21, 2015           
Disclaimer: These notes are not intended to represent direct quotes, things may not be in chronological order, and ideas may not always be accurately attributed. If you have corrections or comments, please let Scott know and he will edit accordingly.  





Augusta: Scott Tibbitts (MaineHousing), Donna Kelley (KBH), Paula Paladino (MaineHousing), Cassie Barton (Bread of Life), Mike Mooney (New Beginnings), Beth Crowe (Family Violence Project ), Reney Crochere (Knox County Homeless Coalition), Jeff Tardif (Portland Family Shelter), Aaron Geyer (City of Portland), Vickey Rand (CHOM), Ginny Dill (Shalom House), Curtis Ayotte (Congressman Bruce Poliquin’s Office), Susie Whittington (VA, Maine)


Portland: Cullen Ryan (CHOM), Steve Ellis (Frannie Peabody Center), Carol Kulesza (VA)


U Maine Machias: Vicky Espin (sp?) (Sunrise Opportunities)


U Maine Orono: Sheena Curry (Waterworks)


On the Phone: Phil Allen (Preble Street/SSVF), Janice Lara-Hewey (PATH), Awa Conteh (City of Bangor), Gail Garrow (OHI), Christina Berube (BAHS), Meredith Gardner (CHCS), Beth Meneses (CHCS), Christine Roberts (HUD), Catherine Sullivan (PCHC)

















Meeting: Maine CoC


Date:  April 16, 2015


Time: 1pm to 3pm


Location: Tandberg Teleconferencing Sites 
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